
 

 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF BUTTERWICK PARISH COUNCIL HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON 

                                                             TUESDAY 14 JUNE 2022 

 

Present: Councillor: M Knowles – Vice Chairman  

Councillor:          L Pearson, N Donnely, A Quickfall 

C Smith 

 

Also present   Mrs C Anderton – Clerk of the Council 

    Cllr Peter Bedford, Boston Borough Council,  

     

     

         

Public Forum 

There were no items for the public forum 

 

2022/51     Apologies 

Apologies were received and accepted from Cllr A Gosling and Cllr K Forman. 

 

2022/52     Receipt of any declarations of interest in accordance with the requirements of the  

       Localism Act 2011. 

There were no interests declared. 

 

2022/53   Approval of the minutes of the previous meeting 

It was RESOLVED that the notes of the meeting held 10 May 2022 be approved and signed by the 

Chairman. 

 

2022/54   Reports from Lincolnshire County Council and Boston Borough Council  
Cllr Bedford gave a verbal update regarding matters at the Borough. 

 

2022/55 Issues relating to the environment of the Parish 

Cllr A Quickfall stated that she had been asked by a member of the parish if it was possible for the 

council to look into the provision of benches around the village. Council agreed to add this item to 

the next agenda and would consider suitable areas to suggest at the next meeting. 

 

2022/56   Queens Platinum Jubilee Celebrations 

The Council expressed their sincerest thanks to Cllr Knowles for his hard work in putting together a 

highly successful event. 

Cllr Knowles wished to thank the following for all their help in making the event memorable: 

To Boston Borough Council for the initial Grant of £1000.00 

To The Five Bells public house for their contribution of £320.00 towards the DJ and for opening up a 

bar in the Village Hall. 

To the DJ for providing a fabulous playlist spanning the years from the Queen’s coronation to the 

present day. 

To Sticky Labels for designing the posters. 

To members of the PCC for displaying and delivering the posters. 

To the Parish Councillors and  Messrs Duggan and Higham for their assistance in arranging the 

furniture for the event.    

To Laura Hunt of LCC, Senior Street Works and Permitting Officer for her assistance in enabling the 

road closure. 



 

 

Lastly, to the residents of Butterwick Parish, who turned out in appalling weather to come together 

as a community and celebrate the Platinum Jubilee of Queen Elizabeth II.  

 

2022/56  The Parish Magazine 

Cllr Quickfall confirmed that they had not received any interest for a contact for the compiling of the 

magazine but were oping someone would come forward to fill the role. 

 

2022/57 Litter Picker vacancy  

The clerk confirmed she would contact the previous litter picker and obtain details of the area which 

he covered and include this with the advertisement. A copy of which would be distributed at the 

shop on Brand End Road, the Village Hall notice board and on the Church notice board. 

 

2022/58   Finance 

It was RESOLVED to accept the payments as per the payment sheet 06/2022. 

 

2022/59   Matters for discussion or to be added to the next agenda 

As in minute reference 2022/55 The provision of benches around the parish. 

 

2022/60   Date and Time of the next Parish Council Meeting 

Date and time of the next Meeting of the Parish Council will be held on Tuesday 5 July 2022 

beginning at 7.30pm. There being no further business to discuss, the Chairman thanked those in 

attendance and declared the meeting closed at 7.55 pm. 

 

 

 


